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President’s Report
By Ron Haskell

Upcoming Events
By Rob Skinner

FOR SALE 

Avery Model V Tractor, 1947, runs well, some noise 
in transmission, tin is great, like new tires, new 
lights, new wire harness, new muffler, $2,500.00;
Roger Hahn 626-826-0690.

I want to start out by thanking all the tractor 
drivers at Cal Poly, especially the iron men Dan 
Kato and Joe Siddons who drove every weekend.  I 
think they could make the circle in their sleep by 
now.  Bob Smith has almost been living over there. 
and I'm sure he will be glad when it is over.   Just a 
little bit longer and we will need to service all the 
equipment and make sure it is in top shape before 
needing it again. 

At the last meeting Roger Hahn announced the list 
of prospective officers for next year.  At the 
November 3 meeting we will vote if we have more 
than one person for a position.  No one 
volunteered for president so we will see what the 
procedure is. 

We were recently contacted by the family of a 
former member wanting to sell some of his 
engines.  They gave us a list and I thought it 
sounded familiar, I looked at some old show 
pictures and found his display and the engines 
that are for sale.  The show was at Etiwanda in 
2005, what are the chances.  There will be more 
info and pictures in this issue, let’s help them out 
by finding good homes for the collection.  Photos 
and descriptions are shown on page 3.

Flabob Airport Veteran’s Day Air Show
November 10, Saturday
Set up by 8:00 am
Showtime 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
There will be planes, cars, engines and tractors at 
this year’s Veteran’s Day event. Set up by 8:00 
am. The cafe will be open throughout the event. 
The address is 4130 Mennes Avenue, Riverside. 
We will be located between the two long hangars.  
See Don Young for parking passes.

Fall on the Farm at the Fairplex
November 18, Sunday
Set up by 6:30 am
Showtime 9:00 am - 3:00 pm
WAPA’s recent participation at an event for 
school kids at the Fairplex created a lot of 
enthusiasm for our club.  There is another event 
at the Fairplex, Fall on the Farm, and we’ve been 
invited to attend.  It’s a family-oriented event 
intended to educate the spectators about our 
agricultural industry.  From White Avenue, turn 
into Gate 12.  Go past the guard shack and turn 
left so you’re paralleling White.  Just past the 
asphalt parking lot on your right will be a dirt 
parking lot.  Parking Security will point you 
toward our set up area.  

http://www.wapa.us
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Cal Poly Pumpkin Festival
By Ron Haskell

With a crowd of over 20,000 on Saturday 
and more expected on Sunday, this was 
our biggest show of the year.  The weather 
was great, our display area perfect, as all 
who entered had to travel by three sides of our 
display.  The pedal powered water pump clocked over 
65 miles, and had almost a constant line of kids young 
and old to try it out.

Thanks to those who participated:  Roger Hahn, Carey 
Stockton, Bob Smith, Stevie Mote, Paul Liverman, Paul 
Montgomery, Tom Denson, Merle Morse, Tim Neely, 
Lance and Stephanie Wilson.  And our tractor drivers 
Dan Kato and Joe Siddons.

Arriving around 6:30 in the morning and leaving after 
5:00 in the evening made for a long day, but for me it 
was a fun time.  We could have used more displays, I 
hope to see more of you out next year to make the 
show even bigger and better.

Yes!  The sign says 930 pounds!!

Halloween skeleton driving the Farmall!



Western Antique Power Associates
Minutes of the Board of Directors

October 13, 2018

Board Members Present Ron Haskell, Bob Smith, Kelley Garcia, Carey Stockton, Rob Skinner,  Joe Siddons, Rob 
Skinner,  Jim Davis

Board Members Excused Dave Stockton, Lance Wilson, Don Young
Members Present Gus Lukrofka, Lance Bryant, Dick Bouma, Carl Pfetzing, Dan Kato, Dave Ruhland, Roger 

Hahn, Leroy Overstreet, Hunter Pack, Steve Mandell, Al Antonucci, Tom Millett, Merle Morse
Visitors Nancy Davis

President Ron Haskell called the meeting to order at 9:03am and led us in the flag salute. 
Ron turned the floor over to Roger Hahn, Nominating Committee. Roger submitted the 
following names for nomination to the board of directors for 2019. President: none, Vice 
President: Carry Stockton, Secretary: Dave Stockton, Treasurer: Kelley Garcia, Membership: 
Dave Pasillas, Purchasing: Lance Wilson, Safety: Don Young, Library: Joe Siddons, Shows: 
Roger Hahn, Museum: Bob Smith. There were no nominations from the floor. The 
nominations for board members was closed.

Reports
President Ron Haskell mentioned that members should be safe when operating the old tractors owned 

by WAPA and Cal Poly. Each model is different and the member should take time to 
familiarize themselves with the operation of the tractor before taking it onto city streets or 
pulling the public on a hay ride. It was brought up that WAPA needs a certification program 
such as Vista has before volunteers operate a tractor at the flower fields. The matter will be 
turned over to the safety director Don Young.

Vice President Carey Stockton had nothing to report.
Secretary Acting secretary Bob Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 1, 

2018, meeting. Second by Joe Siddons. All in favor.
Treasurer Kelley Garcia gave an update on financials with total income YTD at $8,905, expenses at 

$10,267, and investments up YTD $5,397.
Membership Jim Davis announced membership stands at 165 with no new members. Member Julius 

Schnell was moved to life membership.
Purchasing Lance Wilson was absent.
Safety Don Young was absent.
Shows Rob Skinner reminded the membership of upcoming shows for November. Flabob on 

November 10, and Fall on the Farm on November 18.
Library Joe Siddons had nothing new to report
Museum Bob Smith announced that the windmill is up but needs to be hooked up to pump water.
New business The club 15hp Fairbanks needs the Mag worked on. A team needs to be formed to clean up 

the 80hp Western and build some kind of roof over it. A team needs to be formed to clean 
up the John Deere Thresher. 

Adjournment 10:01am
Bob Smith, Acting Secretary

- McCormick-Derring "hit and miss" single cylinder
- Deutz stationary single cylinder four stroke motor imported from Germany
- Single cylinder diesel marine engine
- Two stroke, twin cylinder washing machine engine (may go to a family member)
- Two stroke utility motor (possibly for sawing)
- International Harvester stationary farm engine
- One or more Brigs & Stratton style air cooled four stroke units

They are not looking for a maximum cash value, but a good home for these engines.  Contact Mike Inkrott  
805-748-7320.
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Kelley Garcia 
1721 Brookdale Ave 
La Habra, CA  90631-3229 
cahaskell@me.com 

2018 WAPA Officers 
PresidentRon Haskell
Vice PresidentCarey Stockton
TreasurerKelley Garcia
SecretaryDave Stockton
MembershipJim Davis
SafetyDon Young
Show DirectorRob Skinner
LibrarianJoe Siddons
PurchasingLance Wilson
Museum DirectorBob Smith
EditorCarol Haskell

November birthdays

Happy  
     Birthday!

Sue Bradley 
Bruce Byram 
Erik Groscup 
Greg Johnson 
Mike Jones 
Ed Kahlie 
Gus Lukrofka 
Craig Mathews 
Philip Reed 
Joe Siddons 
William Ward

http://www.wapa.us
http://www.wapa.us
mailto:cahaskell@me.com
mailto:cahaskell@me.com


WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
YEARLY MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

2019 
Now is the time to renew your W.A.P.A. membership for another year.  All memberships are due in  
January.  The dues are $35.00 per year.  If both husband and spouse are members, the spouse’s dues are only 
$25.00.   A combined amount would then be $60.00. 
If you are 80 years or older and qualify as a life member, you are not required to pay dues. 

To pay by PAYPAL see W.A.P.A. web site at http://wapa.us/contact.html and hit the “Pay Now” button. 

Life members are also requested to provide a completed Form. 

NAME____________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS_________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY___________________________STATE____________ZIP+4___________________________ 

HOME PHONE________________WORK________________CELL__________________________ 

E-MAIL___________________________________________________________________________ 

Birth Date (month & year) _________________          Spouse if Member    Birth Date (month &year)______________________ 

I CERTIFY THAT I WILL ADHERE TO THE BYLAWS, GUIDELINES AND SAFETY ORDERS OF THE 
WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES, INC. 

SIGNED_____________________SIGNED______________________Date_______________ 
             (Member)                    (Spouse if Member) 

FEES:  $35.00 PER YEAR.   Free if 80 years or older after 5 years of paid membership. 
O    I am enclosing a check number_________payable to Western Antique Power Associates 
O    I am a life member (over 80 years and have been a WAPA member for more than 5 years) 
O    I am paying by PAYPAL 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

QUESTIONS?    Contact:     Dave Pasillas 
    14613 Sunnymead Dr. 
    La Mirada, Ca. 90638 
    562 708-1554 
    chiefbob06@gmail.com 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Office use only 
Check:  _______   #:  ______   Date:   ______________ 
Cash: ________   Date: _______   Card Given:   In person   ____   Mail

http://wapa.us/contact.html
http://wapa.us/contact.html

